
Accrediting Council for Independent Colleges and Schools  |  www.acics.org  |  202.336.6780 

1350 Eye Street, NW  |  Suite 560  |  Washington, DC 20005 

January 28, 2021 ID Code 00010193(MC) 

VIA EMAIL acics@lincolnuca.edu 

Dr. Mikhail Brodsky 
President  
Lincoln University 
401 15th Street 
Oakland, CA 94612 

Subject: Acknowledgement of Show Cause Response 

Dear Dr. Brodsky: 

We are in receipt of your show cause response, dated January 25, 2021. In that response, you stated 
that if ACICS does not take certain action by February 15, 2021, your institution may pursue legal 
action. As you know, the institution’s response was not due until the end of March, and this matter is 
scheduled for the Council’s May meeting.  

While we appreciate that the institution submitted its response early, that does not change the Council’s 
schedule. This matter remains scheduled for the Council’s May meeting, meaning that no Council action 
will be taken on the pending show cause until that time. 

I note, however, that in your response you state that because of Lincoln’s circumstances, ACICS should 
“ask LU to withdraw from ACICS.” We agree that a voluntary withdrawal by Lincoln would be 
appropriate. Such an action is within the institution’s control and does not require a request by ACICS as 
suggested in your letter, but please be advised that we would accept a voluntary withdrawal by Lincoln 
as one way to resolve the outstanding issue concerning the doctoral program. 

Please contact Ms. Karly Zeigler at kzeigler@acics.org or (202) 336-6846 if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Michelle Edwards 
President and CEO 

c:  U.S. Department of Education  
Mr. Michael Marion, California Bureau for Private Postsecondary Education 

(michael.marion@dca.ca.gov) 
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 Ms. Katherine Westerlund and Mr. James Hicks, U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement, 
Student Exchange and Visitor Program (katherine.h.westerlund@ice.dhs.gov) 
(james.d.hicks@ice.dhs.gov) 

 Dr. Phyllis Okrepkie, International Accreditation Council for Business Education 
(pokrepkie@iacbe.org) 

Ms. Jamienne Studley and Dr. Tamela Hawley, WASC Senior College and University Commission 
(jstudley@wscuc.org) (thawley@wscuc.org) 

Mr. Walter Hansell (WHansell@cwclaw.com) 


